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                           Prayer, Equality, Achievement, Respect, Love
Mock Election.

As you know the General Election takes place on Thursday. The school will be open as normal and we will be holding our own mock election,

We will be turning the hall into a polling station so the children can cast their vote. The children have been writing manifestos and some of them will be chosen as candidates for our election. This is a good way for the children to learn about the importance of democracy and how the election process works.  

Sumdog Maths Challenge
Recently the children participated in this national maths competition. Congratulations to 2B who became Haringey Sumdog Champions by successfully tackling more mathematical problems than any other class in the borough.

The following children all finished near the top of the leaderboard and were awarded certificates to acknowledge their achievements.

Abner, Anna, Damian, Hiyab, Jonathan, Natalia ,Marta, Simon

This represents a fantastic effort by all our children and parents and just like our successful  ‘Read for my School’ challenge (when we read over 1,400 books) it shows how much we can achieve as a school community.
Sports Challenge
Last week we launched our Sports Challenge, This is part of the many activities the children are participating in as we work toward achieving the ‘Healthy Schools’ Silver Award. The children are attempting to complete twelve healthy challenges over the next three weeks.
Haringey Quad Athletics Competion.

Congratulations to our team who were bronze medal winners in this borough wide competition.
Community Support Officer.

Later this week we will be welcoming our local Police Community Support Officer who will be giving the children some guidance on staying safe in the local area.
Scooter Training
This week Year 2 will be having training on the safe use of their scooters,This is a key part of our school travel plan and we will shortly be installing a ‘scooter pod’ to store scooters securely.
School Choir.
Well done to the choir who performed at Welbourne School last week. It was very pleasing to hear the positive feedback from the audience about their excellent singing and behaviour.

My Favourite Book.
This week we asked Miss Haddon to tell us about her favourite book. Miss Haddon enjoyed the ‘My Best Friend’ series by Sheila Lavell. Miss Haddon said “These books were funny and I loved reading about the adventures these two best friends had.” 
This week the The Big Question is:
If we are all unique, are we all the same?
The English Martyrs

Yesterday was the feast day of the English Martyrs .This is a special day for both our school and parish community because there are a number of Jesuits amongst this group of saints. We especially take inspiration from the lives of Alexander Briant, Edmund Campion and Anne Line. 

Loving Father,
Who in this country raised up martyrs from every walk of life,
Grant through their intercession that all people may be gathered
Under the one shepherd Jesus your son, 
Amen
